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C HAMBER  

C ONNECTIONS  

M I SS I O N ST ATE M EN T  
 

The Raytown Area Chamber of 

Commerce and Tourism supports 

our business community to enhance 

the quality of life for our citizens. 

Click on logos & links  

for more information 

2021 CHAMBER 

CORPORATE 

SPONSORS 

#RaytownChamber90 

 

WHAT’S ON THE MENU? 

WEDNESDAY, 03/10/2021 

11:30 - 12:30 

LIMITED TO THE FIRST 30 RESERVATIONS 

$15.00 PER PERSON 

Deadline is Monday, 03/08/21 at Noon 
To limit contact, we will not have the credit card machine    

 
This month's "What's On the Menu?" will be  held at Lutfi's Fried Fish-Raytown 

from 11:30 to 12:30.  Owner, Loretha Hayden will host and offer  

suggestions on how to blacken fish, give us the history of Lutfi's  

along with enjoying a great lunch.     
  

CLICK HERE TO MAKE A RESERVATION 

 
 
 
 
 

                
 

How to Balance Premiums with  

Great Benefits 

  Presented by:  Kent Friend,  Bukaty Companies 
 

98% of employers offer health care coverage for their employees.  

This session will explore the many facets of Insurance.   

 

Strategic Plan Design, Deductibles, Coinsurance, Self- Insured. Direct Contracts, 

Referenced Based Pricing, Level Funded, Fully Insured 

  

Learning Objectives: 

• Attendees will explore the different options available to employers. 

• How to make cost effective decisions that benefit both the employer and the employee. 

• Attendees will learn how to weigh the cost and options of the various programs available 

 

$20.00 per person / Wednesday, 03/24/2021 from Noon to 1:00 p.m. 

 

To receive a $10 gift card to a Raytown Chamber member restaurant, we are asking all      

registrants to pre-pay through PayPal if at all possible.    

 

Click Here to Register 
 

Interested in sponsoring this luncheon - cost is only $100.  Contact the Chamber office today! 

http://raytownchamber.com/
http://garrisontax.com/
http://www.servproraytowneastkansascity.com/
http://www.bso-ae.com/home
https://www.arvest.com/
http://shamrockcabinet.com/
http://raytownchamber.chambermaster.com/events/details/what-s-on-the-menu-lutfi-s-fried-fish-3937
http://raytownchamber.chambermaster.com/events/details/march-2021-monthly-membership-meeting-3956
http://www.bso-ae.com/home
http://shamrockcabinet.com/
https://bukaty.com/


PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
 

RAYTOWN CHAMBER OF COMMERCE BUILDING FOUNDATION UPDATE 

 

One year ago, the Raytown Chamber of Commerce Building Foundation launched a Capital      

Campaign to raise $211,000 to help offset costs associated with inside and outside building        

improvements. Here is an update on what has been raised and completed at this time: 

 

From March 1, 2020  through February 15, 2021, total amount raised was $49,167.00.   

Items completed  include: 

New electrical panel 

Inside lighting upgraded to LED  

Ceilings painted 

Survey of the property 

Remodel of the entire parking lot which allowed for the front area to be closed off. 

Establishment of the Plaza area  

 (As of February 11, 2021 the Board of Directors have voted to change this to the 

“Raytown Chamber Trailhead”.  This name will be listed on future maps and will 

give more exposure not only to the Chamber but to the trailhead.)   

 

We have applied for various grants. Below is a list of Grants secured to date and what the funds 

were used for: 

 

AARP Community Challenge Grant – Purchased an upgraded water fountain to allow for  

water bottles to be filled; 2 six-foot benches; slat wall display system for tourism brochures;        

water-proof display board that will be put outside on the front walls once the construction on the 

front of the building is complete; and a bike repair stand. 

 

Truman Heartland Community Grants – Purchased 1 four-foot bench; trash can; 2-tenant 

outdoor mailbox; 2 bike racks (remaining grant funds will be applied for cement, installation and  

labor).   

 

Christopher & Dana Reeve Foundation - This is a new grant that will be received this month.  

A large outside project remaining is the Building Accessibility Project, which will bring the building 

up to ADA compliance, inside and outside.  This portion of the project has a price tag of            

approximately $60,000.  This grant will cover the tangible items associated with this project. The 

Building Foundation needs to raise the remaining $48,000 or receive in-kind donations to cover the 

grading and the cement for the new handicapped entrance.   

 

As we look to the next few months, we think about the $150,000 needed to finish the remodeling 

project. As we continue to raise funds, apply for grants, and look for donations of products and 

services, The Rock Island Trail will soon open, and we are working to have the outside project done 

this summer.   

 

Other items to finish the outside include; paint, stone to be applied to the front columns, removal 

of a door, siding replacement and windows, along with landscaping which will include a purple haze 

butterfly garden along with native prairie grass and the planting of a tree in the grassy area between 

the parking lot and the trail.  The goal is to finish the outside first and then move inside.   

 

Are you interested in donating a product or service?  

What about making a tax deductible donation?   

 

 

BE KIND, BE PATIENT, BE RAYTOWN!                

 

Vicki Turnbow, President 
 

 

 

 

Board of Directors 
 

Melvin Norrington, Chair  

Evergy 
 

Tamara Wheeler, Chair Elect 
United Consumers Credit Union 
 

Dr. Ryan Crider, Secretary/Treasurer 

Metropolitan Community College - 
Longview 
 

Chiki Thompson, Past Chair 

Raytown Water Co. 
 

At Large Members 
Kaylie Baker 
Rok’it Advertising 
     

 

Board Members 
 

Robert Atkins  
Farmers Insurance 
    

Steve Dempsey 
Missouri Job Center 

 
Stephen Losey 
HR Solutions On-Call Services 
 

Patrick Nelson 
Aviation Institute of Maintenance 
 

Al Maddox 

Cave Spring 
 

Linda Roberts 
Raytown Lee’s Summit Community 
Credit Union 
   

Brian Ross 
Edward Jones 
 

Brian Wagler 

ServPro of Raytown/East KC 
 
 

Phylis Goforth, Liaison 
Raytown Main Street Assoc. 
 

Chief Matt Mace, Liaison 
Raytown Fire Protection Dist. 
 

Dr. Allan Markley, Liaison 
Raytown Quality Schools 
 

Missy Wilson, Liaison 
City of Raytown 

Staff 
Vicki Turnbow, President 
president@raytownchamber.com 
 
 

staff@raytownchamber.com 

THINKRAYTOWNFIRST.COM 

mailto:president@raytownchamber.com
mailto:Staff@raytownchamber
http://www.thinkraytownfirst.com/


 
 

 

 
 

     MEMBER MARKET 

   

Market your business to more 

than 400 Members in the     

CHAMBER CONNECTIONS. 
   

Business card, 1/4 page, 1/2 page or full page 

 Space Available - 3 months or 1 year run 

All marketing may include a website link.   

All marketing must be prepaid. 
   

Contact the Chamber for more information.  

YOUR AD COULD BE IN THIS 
MARKETING SPACE! 

http://wcawaste.com/
http://www.partypop.com/vendor/Knights-of-Columbus-Council-4962/4047872
https://bukaty.com/


 

 

 

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

February in Photos 

SPIRIT WEEK 02/01/2021 

Tourism Committee Meeting 02/05/2021 

Raytown’s Festival of the Trails 02/08/2021 

February Monthly Meeting 02/24/2021 

RAYTOWN  
EDUCATIONAL 
FOUNDATION 

02/09/2021 



               
   
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rock Island Trail Photos February 2021 

 

In the Facebook page Raytown-Rock Island Trail these two photos were 

posted.  The black and white image is of the old train depot and the other 

one was taken in February and seems to be looking south towards Crane.   
Thank you to Joseph Coltharp and Tom Bauroth for sharing.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Building Capital Campaign Update & Rock Island Trail Photos 

The Building Foundation is excited to announce that we have been 

awarded a grant through the Christopher & Dana Reeve         

Foundation to help with costs associated with the Building            

Accessibility Project.  This portion of the remodel will allow for total 

accessibility into the second floor of the building.  We still need to   

secure about $48,000 more to complete this project (layout of the 

ramp, grading and cement).  To help offset this costs, if anyone is    

willing to donate the grading work or the cement, please contact Vicki 

today.   
 

 

The Board of Directors voted on February 11 to call the front area at 

the Chamber location the “Raytown Chamber Trailhead”.  The      

Raytown Chamber Trailhead will have 3 six-foot benches, a trash can, 

two bike racks and one bike repair stand.  These amenities were     

purchased with grants from AARP and Truman Heartland Community 

Foundation.  The Raytown Rotary Club received a grant to purchase a 

bench and it will be installed as well.  Photos to come!  

 

Remember all monetary donations will receive a charitable tax          

deduction letter from the Building Foundation.  Several companies have 

reached out and offered discounts and even full donation of items 

which we greatly appreciate.   
 

As of 12/31/20 
$48,817.00 raised 



Have you utilized your member benefits late?  Questions 
about the benefits available to you as a member, call the 

office today! 
 
 
Thank you to those businesses who paid 110% and are now members of the  

 

 

 

 
                     Temple Heights Manor Senior Living 
           Amy Baker 

           5420 Blue Ridge Cutoff 

           Raytown, MO 64133 

           816-295-4135 

                             816-358-9276 (fax) 

                             leasing@templeheightsmanor.com 

                              Recruited by:  Self 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     

CHAMBER RENEWAL S             ☺We would like to thank our members who gave 110%. 

 

☺ Advanced Eyecare, Richard Wilson, Heather Bass, Melissa 

Enevoldsen, Jeffrey Harter, Dana Krause, Julie Lafreniere,       

Lauren Pachy 1985 

☺Associate Member, Larry Mock 1973/2013 

Bowen Tower, Marlina De La Torre, 2015 

☺Clark’s Appliances, Pam Clark, Quentin Clark 1973 

☺Comcast, Rayma Nesselrode, Tom Krewson 1981 

☺Courier Printing, Tom Lankford 1990 

D.W. Newcomers Floral Hills, Kylie Newsom 1972 

Grow In Peace Learning Center, Carla Hamilton 2014 

Guenther, Mills, Keating Architects, Steve Guenther 2001 

  

 

 

 

Hilton Garden Inn, Jody Mallinson 2019 

☺Public Water Supply District #2, Pat Ertz, Fred Hartwell, 

Jim McClanahan, Susan Mead, Joe O’Dwyer, Richard Tush, 

George Yocum 1990 

☺Sam’s Club – Independence, Aaron Jurkiewicz 2019 

Sherwin-Williams, Desmond O’Grady 2005  

☺St. Regis Academy, Robin Fisher 2014 

☺The Results Company, 1978 

☺Truman Heritage Habitat for Humanity, Allan Hentges, 

Christina Leakey, Carla Simpson 2019 

HELP US GROW YOUR CHAMBER 

 

NEW MEMBER REFERRALS NEEDED 

 

Referrals can be companies you buy from companies 

that buy from you, or companies whom you have a  

connection with.   
 

Help the Raytown Chamber continue to grow and be able to provide quality services to other     

businesses just like yourself.   

 

Contact the Chamber office at 816-353-8500 or email staff@raytownchamber.com and we will    

contact them about  joining the Chamber! 

Welcome to this new member! 



Networking Sponsorships  

 

If you are interested in hosting an A.M. Connections (morning coffee) or 1630     

Networking (After Hours), please contact the Chamber to talk about dates.  The cost 

to sponsor one of these is only $50.  Sponsor will have a couple of minutes at some 

point to welcome those attending.  Great way to showcase your business! 

 

A.M. Connections:   

• 7:30 to 8:30 a.m. 

• Third Tuesday of the month 

• Sponsor provides the space and  

                     necessary food and beverage 

 

  1630 Networking (After Hours):   

• 4:30 to 5:30 p.m. 

• First Thursday of the month 

• Sponsor provides the space and  

                     necessary food and beverage 

 

 

New for 2021, we will have a different version of the “lunch 

and learn” type educational series.  Each month from       

February through November, we will have a specific topic 

that you will learn about for one full hour.  The cost per   

person will be $15 and will include breakfast, lunch or even 

after hours food depending on when the “What’s on the 

Menu?” is held.   

 

Other sponsorships will be available for the following:   

 

• Raytown Chamber/Rotary Golf Tournament (05/20/2021) 

• Senior Celebration (07/17/2021) 

• Raytown’s Festival of the Trails (09/11/2021) 

• Mega Office Party (Date to be determined) 

 

Email Vicki at president@raytownchamber.com today if interested! 

 

Networking Sponsorships - 2021 



 

 

 

 

 

Member Email Marketing Campaign 



 

Raytown’s Festival of the Trails 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                               

 

 



 

Raytown Chamber/Rotary Golf 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                               

 

 

 

                        

                        

 

 

 

 

Teetering Rocks Golf Course 
Thursday, May 20, 2021 

Registration / Lunch 11:00 to 1:00 
Shot Gun Start 1:00 p.m. 

http://raytownchamber.chambermaster.com/events/details/golf-tournament-raytown-chamber-rotary-2021-3946


 

Our Members In The News 
 

 

       RAYTOWN PARKS AND RECREATION RECEIVES  

GENEROUS DONATION 

The Raytown Chamber of Commerce donated their Welcome to Raytown sign 

that stood in front of the Chamber on 59th & Raytown Rd for almost 20 years.  

The Raytown Parks maintains 10 of these signs at key entry points to the city.  The 

Chamber of Commerce has been updating their location with private and state 

grant funds and had taken their sign down during the renovation project.  In      

December the Welcome to Raytown sign at 53rd & Raytown Rd was destroyed in a traffic accident.  The signs that  originally 

cost $350 each in 2002, now would cost $1,500 to replace from the manufacturer.  The Chamber sign that was not in use was 

then donated to the Parks Dept. to help offset the cost of replacement, and to speed up the process of   receiving the sign.  

Parks maintenance staff then had to make some modifications to the sign and repaint it to match the other 9 existing signs, and 

to bring the sign back up to its new original form.  We thank the Chamber for their generous donation, and to our talented 

maintenance staff who modified the and painted the sign in a way that makes it indistinguishable to the other 9 signs that are 

on display.  The Parks Dept. will update the 53rd ST sign location with new plantings since the flower bed was severely       

damaged in the incident, and of course re-install the donated sign.  The work will require pouring concrete and taking careful 

measurements to get it mounted correctly.  This is one more example of the Parks Dept taking on an inhouse project with 

some support from the community, which will save the taxpayers of Raytown some budgetary funds upon completion. 

 

 

                           2020 TAX CONSIDERATIONS  

FOR BUSINESS 

 Brian Ross, Edward Jones, Raytown would like 

you to take moment to read this  document their firm created with high level        

overview of changes that took place in 2020.  Brian Ross, 816-522-8609 or email  him 

at brian.ross@edwardjones.com.  

 Click here for the Document 

 
ReDiscover Behavioral Health continues to work diligently to serve our clients in 

the capacity that is safest for them and our staff.  They still offer telehealth       

services as well as in person services.  All of their programs are open and available 

and taking individuals at this time.   
 

Their Behavioral Health Urgent Care Clinic, located in Raytown at 7001 Blue Ridge Blvd.,  is open seven days a 

week from 9am to 9pm with walk-ins availability until 7:30pm.  They offer both in person as well as telehealth at this 

location as well.  Anyone can refer someone to this program.  At this time they are accepting adults 18 years and up 

but are looking to open it to their youth in the coming months.  Their phone number at the Raytown location is 

816-988-2739.  They have extended hours in the evenings and weekends for individuals that work during the day or 

if someone cannot get into services immediately due to a waiting period.  

 

We also have our Crisis Counseling Program available for anyone affected by the COVID-19 pandemic.     That 

number to call is also 816-988-2739. 

 

file:///C:/Users/Raytown Chamber Pres/OneDrive - Raytown Chamber of Commerce/Documents/Newsletter/2020 Tax Considerations for Business Owners edward jones march newsletter 2021.pdf
https://www.rediscovermh.org/


 

Our Members in the News 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                               

 

 

 
 

 

*Thanks to Linda Kincaid for the especially cute  

photograph from Missouri Town 

http://www.raytownhistoricalsociety.org/


 

350 Highway Construction Updates 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                               

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONSTRUCTION PHASES:  
PHASE 1 Improvements: Upon completion of Phase 1, Wal-Mart Drive will be expanded to two (2) left-turn lanes on 

to  Westbound 350 Hwy. Curbs, sidewalks, and signage will be constructed along sections of  

Westbound and Eastbound 350 Hwy between Raytown Road and Wal-Mart Drive. Improvements will also be constructed 

at the intersection of 75th Street and Westbound 350 Hwy. 

 

Times of Construction and Traffic Impact: Westbound 350 Hwy will have single lane closures between 9:00 am to 

4:00 pm. Eastbound 350 Hwy will have channelizers and pavement edge treatment modifying traffic between 8:30am to 

3:30 pm. 75th Street will maintain 2-way-2 lane traffic. 

 

PHASE 2 Improvements: Completion of Phase 2 will result in Raytown Road having two (2) left-turn lanes on        

southbound Raytown Road to Eastbound 350 Hwy. The median on Raytown Road between Westbound and  Eastbound 

350 Hwy will be expanded to        permanently remove left-turn cut through across Raytown Road to 75th Street. The 75th 

Street exit off Eastbound 350 Hwy will also be eliminated in Phase 2.  New curbs, as well as traffic  pattern striping and   

signals, will be constructed on Raytown Road. 

 

Times of Construction and Traffic Impact: Raytown Road between Westbound and Eastbound 350 Hwy will have 

single lane closure between 9:00 am and 4:00 pm.  Eastbound 350 Hwy will have single lane closures, as well as        

channelizers and pavement edge treatment when required, between 8:30am to 3:30 pm. 

 

PHASE 3 Improvements: The completed improvements will include the expansion of the bike and walking trail and  

sidewalk along the south side of Eastbound 350 Hwy. New traffic signal equipment and pedestrian signals will be installed at 

the intersections of       Raytown Road and Westbound/Eastbound 350 Hwy.  Additionally, the outer access road at the 

southwest corner of Eastbound 350 Hwy and Raytown Road will be converted to a   pedestrian trail only. Raytown Road 

will be resurfaced between Westbound/Eastbound 350 Hwy and the median will be reconstructed on Raytown Road south 

of Eastbound 350 Hwy.   

Times of Construction and Traffic Impact: Off-peak lane closures and channelizers will be utilized during this phase. 

Terms of the construction contract include construction delays due to winter weather, thus construction in December,  

January and February will be limited for lengths of times.  The construction plans do not anticipate at any time closing all 

access drives to any Raytown businesses within the construction zone. Please come out and support the Raytown         

businesses during the various construction phases! 

 

Construction updates will be posted on the City’s website: www.raytown.mo.us . 

http://www.raytown.mo.us


          

                  

 

Continued Updates from Jackson County & Kansas City 

https://www.kcmo.gov/city-hall/departments/health/coronavirus-covid-19/guide-for-businesses
https://showmestrong.mo.gov/
https://www.raytown.mo.us/
https://www.jacksongov.org/1199/Jackson-County-COVID


5909 RAYTOWN TRAFFICWAY 

RAYTOWN, MO 64133-3860 
 

816-353-8500   FAX 816-353-8525 

RaytownChamber.com  
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